A DIGNIFIED REVOLUTION NEWSLETTER: OCTOBER 2010

HEADLINE NEWS

As part of National Pro-Bono Week representatives from Cardiff University and Hugh James Solicitors, will be giving a talk on Tuesday 9 November at 7.00pm in room 0.22 at Cardiff University Law School, Museum Avenue, Cardiff, CF10 3AX. It will be of interest to anyone who has a sick relative who is paying for care home fees as they could be entitled to free care. If you would like to attend telephone Kerry Lester on 029 2097 4941 or email lesterk@cardiff.ac.uk
The rights of older people are being discussed at the next meeting of the Welsh Assembly Government cross party group on human rights. The meeting is being held on 24 November 2010 at 6pm after plenary. Email cpghrwales@gmail.com  if you would like to attend. The cross party group also has a new online exchange for human rights in Wales. 

The Nursing & Midwifery Council has launched a series of short films and an online resource hub to help nurses and midwives protect patients and their families from abuse, including poor practice.

The Council for Health Regulatory Excellence (CHRE), the body that monitors the nine UK regulatory bodies (e.g. General Medical Council, Nursing & Midwifery Council, Health Professions Council etc.) would like to hear about the experiences you have had with the regulators since January 2010. Your contribution can be as lengthy or as brief as you like, but we will only be able to take it into account if it is supported by evidence rather than just being an expression of your opinion or based on hearsay. You can submit your information through the CHRE website, by email to emma.kelly-dempster@chre.org.uk (0207 389 8019) or send by post to 11 Strand London WC2N 5HR. The closing date for submissions is 14 December 2010.

DIGNITY TRAINING WORKSHOPS

Using Human Rights to Maintain Dignified Care 

Wednesday 10 November 2010, RNIB Cymru, Cardiff Bay

This workshop is run in partnership with Morgan Cole Solicitors

Dignified Care Despite Difficult Colleagues 

17 November 2010 , Cowbridge, South Wales

Dignity is More Than Just a Word 

23 November 2010, Age Cymru, Cardiff

RESPONSE TO REQUEST FOR SAFEGUARDING INFORMATION

Our request for safeguarding information for volunteers generated an excellent response from as far afield as Australia!  Many thanks to those who took the time to send information - your support is much appreciated!  We have passed the information on to the group who made the request and have developed a page on our website where all the links have been logged. If you have any information that you think should be added, please let us know. 

GOOD NEWS CORNER

Healthcare support workers complete fundamentals of care clinical induction programme

Five new Health Care Support Workers (HCSW) have completed the first Fundamentals of Care Clinical Induction Programme to be run at ABM University Health Board. The programme enables newly appointed HCSWs and those with little experience to learn new, and to further develop existing, skills. Many thanks to Majella Suffin, Health Care Support Worker Coordinator at ABMU for sharing her good news.

Cwm Taf LHB Dignity Pledge and Spot Checks

Cwm Taf LHB has developed a Dignity Pledge for patients, which is displayed within all wards and departments across the Health Board. It is supported by the Dignity Spot Check Audits. These audits  are undertaken on a monthly basis by ward/department teams, and form part of the 1,000 lives+ campaign executive ward / department visits. The Dignity Pledge and Dignity Spot Check Audit form can be viewed on our website. We look forward to reporting in the future on the difference that this initiative has made.

OUR ACTIVITIES

In the last month we have:

given a talk to the Cardiff group of the Deaf/Blind Association. It was focused on the standards of care that members of the public have a right to expect when in hospital. Attendees were made aware of the Welsh Assembly Government's leaflet  on the Fundamentals of Care, the Nursing and Midwifery Council’s leaflet entitled care and respect every time and the RNIB patient focus guide
lent our support to the new Queen’s Nursing Institute Campaign. Called Right Nurse, Right Skills  the campaign aims to ensure that patients get the right care in the very vulnerable and hidden setting of their own homes. 

written to the Nursing & Midwifery Council asking it to clarify how human rights is incorporated into nurse education

sent a copy of Pamela Wells report and guidance for choosing a nursing home to Care & Social Services Inspectorate Wales. We have been informed that it has been circulated within the organisation and there will be consideration about how best it might be used. Click here to access the report and guidance 

RESOURCES

Patient Focus Guide

Patient focus is the first guide jointly produced by Action for Blind People, the Guide Dogs for the Blind Association and Royal National Institute of the Blind. Patient focus should be read by anyone who comes into contact with patients and visitors with sight problems in a medical or therapeutic setting. Click here for more information and to order a copy of the guide.

Dignity champion action packs

The Department of Health has produced a Dignity Champions Action Packs on Human Rights and Dignity to help equip Dignity Champions with useful guidance on specific areas of care/legislation.

Knowing You Matter

Frameworks4Change has produced a DVD and training pack entitled Knowing You Matter. The DVD calls for dignity, compassion, kindness and respect to be placed at the heart of care. Older people talk frankly and courageously about their experiences of losing identity and power as they move into a stage of their lives where they require paid care and support. For more information email enquiries@frameworks4change.co.uk
NEWS

8 out of 10 say older people deserve stronger rights 

The Older People's Commissioner has reported that an ICM Poll of 1,500 people of all ages has shown overwhelming support for a set of rights specific to older people to ensure that they are treated with dignity and respect. 

9 million announced to provide care, support and dignity

The Finance Minister Jane Hutt has announced  £9 million to provide vulnerable people with streamlined care at home. The funding has been granted predominantly to the Gwent Frailty Programme as part of the Welsh Assembly Government’s Invest to Save initiative.

Charity wants action after increase in elder abuse cases

Wales online has reported that elderly people in Wales may be at increasing risk from abuse, with figures showing the number of instances being reported to councils jumping in the past three years.

Measures approved to improve the lives of carers in Wales

The Carers Strategies (Wales) Measure 2010  has been approved by the National Assembly for Wales. New duties will be placed on the NHS, local authorities and other statutory bodies in Wales, to work on their own or in partnership, to prepare and publish a strategy which will provide for the provision of information and advice to carers and for the relevant authorities to consult with carers both about the broader planning of their services and before making decisions about the provision of services to carers and the people they care for.

Dignity in Care Learning Exchange 

A special Dignity in Care Learning Exchange event was held at  the Rhyl Pavilion Theatre on  8 October. The event was designed to give older people the chance to find out how they can play an important part in shaping the work on Dignity in Care in Denbighshire and an opportunity to celebrate good practice. Click here to read more.
North Wales Dignity in Care Regional Meeting

Representatives for health, local authorities, the voluntary and independent sectors met recently at Mold County Hall to discuss dignity in care in the various care settings.  Click here to read more. 

Hywel Dda health board apologises for cancer patient's taxi transfer

Hywel Dda health board has been told to apologise to the family of a cancer patient sent 80 miles by taxi for treatment he was too ill to receive. The Ombudsman also found that a ward sister had falsified an entry in the patient’s medical records more than a year after he had died. He has referred a copy of his report to the Nursing and Midwifery Council in order that it could consider the conduct of the ward sister responsible for tampering with medical records.

The NHS Constitution and whistle blowing: a paper for consultation

This DH consultation document seeks views on proposals amending the NHS Constitution  to include information on whistle blowing. The closing date for comments is 20 January 2011.

The intelligent board 2010: patient experience

This Dr Foster report challenges NHS boards and non-executive directors to review the way they treat the patient experience.

NMC to monitor systemic as well as individual failures

The Nursing and Midwifery Council (NMC) has agreed to develop a system to monitor systemic failure in trusts. The NMC currently only investigates individual fitness to practice cases but has now agreed to set up a clinical excellence team to collect evidence of problems at an organisational level.

Are you and your trust ready for older patients?

Eileen Sills, Chief Nurse at Guy's and St Thomas hospital, and former member of the Prime Minister's Commission on the Future of Nursing asks whether hospital trust's have a workforce that inspires confidence in the older population? Source: Nursing Times.

Cuts must not threaten dignified care

This Nursing Times article emphasises the need for staffing levels with the required skill mix rather than grade mix, to maintain dignified care.

Hospital bed transfers put thousands of patients at risk of infection

Hundreds of thousands of hospital patients are being moved from one hospital ward to another with no clinical justification and risking the spread of infection, Nursing Times  evidence suggests.

Trusts to be tested on dementia care standards

The Health Service Journal has reported that NHS organisations will have to publish details about the care they provide for people with dementia to improve local accountability.

Stafford Hospital deaths: Ex-boss 'largely responsible'

An inquiry into the chief executive at Stafford Hospital at the time a damning report was issued concluded that there was a case for disciplinary action. Martin Yeates resigned in March 2009, days before the report was published.

Health watchdog warning to Devon NHS trust

The Devon NHS trust which looks after the most vulnerable patients has been told to improve by a health watchdog or face fines, prosecution or closure.

Woman 'treated like a dog' while in Somerset hospitals

BBC news has reported that an 83-year-old woman was treated worse than a dog after she was admitted to Somerset hospitals with shingles, her son has claimed.

Dorothy Brown's son Paul said his mother was left to lie in her own urine while in Musgrove Park Hospital. He said when she was transferred to Burnham Community Hospital she was prescribed the wrong drug and broke her legs in a fall.

CQC sets new nursing care standards

The Nursing Times has reported that nurses working in care homes and the independent sector must meet tough new standards following an expansion to the Care Quality Commission’s (CQC) inspection regime. 

Evaluating the standards of nursing in Derbyshire residential care homes

Members of the nursing and clinical quality directorate, part of NHS Derbyshire County PCT has developed a clinical audit tool to assess standards in care homes across the region. This article examines how the team used clinical audit to evaluate services and make recommendations for improving the quality of nursing home care in the future.

Homes closure consultation starts

Residents, families and staff at two threatened council-run care homes in Llanelli are being asked for their views about their future. Both could close, but Carmarthenshire council says no decision had been made.

Bullying matron mocked patients

A bullying care home matron has been found guilty of playing a series of twisted practical jokes on patients and colleagues. The Nursing & Midwifery Council heard Maureen Sheikh, 61, formed a mock jazz band to wind up elderly residents by banging pots and pans with wooden spoons and blowing party hooters. She was given a five-year caution order by the Nursing & Midwifery Council, but was not struck off.

Jury criticises care home over bed-fall death

The Yorkshire Post has reported that a Coroner will report the actions of a privately-run care home to the Lord Chancellor after a retired secretary died after her head became trapped when she fell out of bed. 

Care home residents died from 'severe neglect'

Five elderly residents of a failing care home who died within two weeks of each other had suffered "severe neglect", an official inquiry has concluded.  

Dozens of care homes are being shut down because of poor staff and treatment

The Daily Mail has reported that dozens of care homes have been shut down due to their appalling treatment of the elderly. In the last 12 months a total of 73 care homes have closed following inspections by the Care Quality Commission watchdog.

Communication skills gap revealed in end of life care

Nurses do not have the skills needed to talk to patients about their end of life care, research has found. The research, by the NHS national end of life care programme, discovered that while most health and social care staff have some involvement in end of life care, the majority have not received communications skills training beyond a very basic level.

End of life care planning with people who have a personal health budget

This discussion paper focuses on the current context of practices and policies that impact on end of life, including those that need to be explored with people who have a personal health budget.

Improving end of life care in neurological disease

This executive summary outlines the challenges in providing end of life care for patients with neurological diseases alongside the potential ways of improving care in this area. The full framework will be published in November 2010.

World Alzheimer report 2010: the global economic impact of dementia

Dementia costs the world $604 billion a year - 1% of the global GDP - according to this report. The figures, published by Alzheimer's Disease International, also suggest that there will be a further 85% increase in costs by 2030 as the number of people with dementia continues to rise.

How fair is Britain? Equality, human rights and good relations in 2010 - the first triennial review

This Equality & Human Rights Commission review brings together evidence from a range of sources, including census data, surveys and research, to compare what happens in people’s real lives with the ideals of equality. It looks at areas such as health, education and employment.

Countries to promote access to health care as a human tight

Health leaders from throughout the Americas have agreed to work to improve access to health for vulnerable groups by promoting and monitoring compliance with international human rights treaties and standards. The resolution approved calls on the Pan American Health Organization (PAHO) to support its member countries.

EVENTS 

Nursing vulnerable people conference

10 November 2010, Manchester For more information email christine.widdowson@qni.org.uk  or call 020 7549 1400

Realising quality of care in care homes

17 November 2010

SWALEC Stadium, Cardiff

For more information email laura.jones@agecymru.org.uk 

BIHR's annual conference - human rights at home: transforming services

Changing Lives

18 November 2010, London

For further information email estuart@bihr.org.uk 

Coming of age: dementia in the 21st century

19-21 October 2010, London

For more information visit: www.londondementiaconference.com
Safeguarding vulnerable adults

Thursday 17 February 2011

Manchester Conference centre

For more information click here 
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CONTACT / SEND NEWS / SUBSCRIBE 

If you have any information that you would like to share with others please let us know and we will be happy to circulate it in the next edition of the newsletter.

Join the mailing list

If you are reading a copy of this email forwarded to you by a colleague we may not have your contact details.  If you would like to guarantee a regular monthly copy of the mailing send your details to info@dignifiedrevolution.org.uk 

